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LITTLE RIVER POLLUTION CONTROL PLANT EXPANSION 
MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT STUDY 
THE STUDY 
The City of Windsor is undertaking a Schedule ‘C’ 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (Class 
EA) Study for the Little River Pollution Control Plant 
(LRPCP).  The study objective is to identify the most 
environmentally responsible, cost-effective and 
sustainable solution to address the need for additional 
wastewater treatment capacity at the LRPCP.  This 
study is being carried out in accordance with the 
requirements of the Municipal Class EA (2023), 
approved under the Ontario Environmental 
Assessment Act.  This study will conclude with an 
Environmental Study Report to document consultation 
activities and preferred design recommendations.  

PROJECT BACKGROUND  
In 2020, the City of Windsor endorsed its first 
comprehensive Sewer and Coastal Flood Protection 
Master Plan (SMP).  The SMP identified treatment capacity limitations at the LRPCP and confirmed 
that during severe wet weather conditions the facility is unable to treat all wet weather flow.  In 2021, 
the City of Windsor initiated a master servicing plan for the Sandwich South Area (SSMSP) geared 
towards providing the required municipal infrastructure in support of growth.  The SSMSP, outlined 
limitations of the LRPCP and recommended to increase the capacity to accommodate the 
development in Sandwich South.  Additional information regarding this Class EA Study can be found 
on the City’s project website: 
 

https://www.citywindsor.ca/residents/Construction/Environmental-Assessments-Master-Plans/Pages/Little-
River-Pollution-Control-Plant-Expansion-Schedule-C-Municipal-Class-Environmental-Assessment.aspx 

PUBLIC CONSULTATION 
The City is hosting Public Information Centre (PIC) No. 3 
to present the alternative design concepts and treatment 
technologies for the LRPCP Class EA Study.  Consultation 
is an integral part of the Class EA process and members 
of the public, agencies, and other interested persons are 
invited to participate in the upcoming PIC.  Following the 
PIC, comments will be received until November 15th, 2025.  

If you have any questions or if you wish to be added to the study mailing list, please contact: 
Chandana Walgama, P. Eng. 
Pollution Control Project Engineer, City of Windsor 
4155 Ojibway Parkway 
Windsor, Ontario, N9C 4A5 
519-253-7111 ext. 3274 
cwalgama@citywindsor.ca    

Chrissy Jung, P. Eng.  
Project Manager, Stantec Consulting 
2555 Ouellette Avenue, Suite 100 
Windsor, Ontario, N8X 1L9 
226-704-3037 
chrissy.jung@stantec.com  

 
Personal information submitted is collected, maintained, and disclosed under the authority of the Environmental 
Assessment Act and the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act for transparency and 
consultation purposes. Personal information you submit will become part of a public record that is available to the 
general public, unless you request that your personal information remain confidential. 
 

  This notice first issued September 26, 2025. 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE NO. 3 

PUBLIC INFORMATION 
CENTRE NO. 3  

 

Wednesday October 15th, 2025 
3:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. 

 

WFCU Centre, Ontario Room 
8787 McHugh Street, Windsor, ON 
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